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Dear Pastor & Friends:                                      May, 2018 

Our mother-daughter meeting was held on May 5 and 
we are happy to report that 43 mothers and daughters 
gathered at our church for this event. Our daughter,  Joy 
Loveday was the invited speaker and she brought with 
her 6 ladies from their church in Madrid.  

The church was decorated by one of  our ladies who is an 
interior decorator and it was very special. She arranged 
for a chocolate fountain that was enjoyed by all. She left 
the fountain for Sunday School the next day for the 
children to enjoy as well. We had a first-time visitor who 
was 92 years old. She said she would be back again!  
Alessandra, who was baptised last month, also brought 
her daughter Liset (23) and there were two other unsaved 
ladies. 

The first week of  July the church will have a shortened 
version of  DVBS. This is the first time we have done this 
in several years since it usually coincides with the first 
week of  summer camps. However the schedule has been 
changed somewhat so we hope to be able to reach some 
new children from the area. 

I had the opportunity to preach this past Sunday in our 
church and thank the Lord for daily strength to serve. 

Both Carolyn and I had checkups with our respective doctors during the month of  
May (neurologist and nephrologist). Both of  us "passed inspection" with only a few 
changes that we have to make in diet and medication. We are looking forward with 
anticipation to the four weeks of  summer camps starting on July 9th and finishing up 
the last week of  August. Please pray with us as we try to get things up and running. 
Some good, dry weather would really be a help right now!  We are expecting as usual 
God's special blessings upon the camp ministry. Thank you for YOUR help. 
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